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 Upcoming Dates  Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 Week 9 - Matariki 
 
Wednesday 28 June 

 
Don’t forget to bring a gold coin             
donation to help raise funds for           
Child Cancer Foundation.   
 
ABSL Basketball continues  
Arohanui 1 & 2  
Tumanako 
 
Senior Kapa Haka  
Multipurpose Room 
 
Thursday 29 June 
Feast of St Peter & St Paul Liturgy  
Prepared by Whakanui Tuarua 
Church - 9 am     ALL Welcome 
 
ABSL Basketball cancelled  
Arohanui 1   
Aroha 1 & 2 
 
Board of Trustees Meeting @ 6pm 
All Welcome 
 
Friday 30 June

 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia 
Orana, Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Kona Mauri, 
Malo Ni, Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 
 
Last week I had the opportunity to travel to Wellington to                     
participate in the NZ Catholic Primary Principals             
Conference. This is only the second conference, with the                 
previous one in 2013. We had two excellent days with                   
sharing of ideas and experiences. Principals from Australia               
also attended, who spoke so highly of the NZ education                   
system. 
 
The event finished by celebrating Mass at the Wellington                 
Cathedral, celebrated by Cardinal John Dew. ​Prior to this he                   
spoke about the role of Catholic Schools in growing the                   
kingdom of God. We also enjoyed his stories regarding the                   
Pope and what a humble man he is. 
 
Musical.ly 
Many of our children, including my own, have set up a                     
Musical.ly account on a device. The App itself is a great                     
way for them to express themselves. A tip for parents is to                       
check who they are sharing their songs and dances with. I                     
am able to check my children’s accounts to see that it is only                         
shared with our family and selected friends.   
 
Like all other social media apps, having a selected audience                   
and us checking often keeps our children safe when online.   
 
A thought to leave you with 
“​It is well for us that God is 
all-merciful.” 
M Cecilia Maher 
 
God bless   
Glen Ryan 
PRINCIPAL 

 
 



 
CCSA Netball Tournament  
Year 7 & 8 teams 
Browns Road Netball Courts 
(Save Day - 3 July) 
 
WEEK 10 
Last week of Term 2 
 
Monday 3 July 
Morning Liturgy/Assembly 
Management/ House Leaders 
Special Guest - Ms Louisa Wall 
ALL Welcome 
 
Junior Kapa Haka 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Tuesday 4 July 
Swimming  
Catch up and final lesson for 
Arohanui 1&2 
Manurewa Leisure Pools  
 
Wednesday 5 July 
Senior Kapa Haka 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Thursday 6 July 
New Entrant Parent Meeting   
9.00am - 10.30am 
Term 3 New Entrants Visit 
 
Gymnastics 
Tumanako 
 
WERO Whitewater Rafting 
Fast Moving Water Safety 
Session for Arohanui Year 6 
 
Cookie Time Orders Ready 
Thank you for supporting our 
school PTFA fundraiser.   
Cookie Time orders will be sent 
home today.  BIG orders (200+ 
cookies) will need to be picked up 
from Room 17 please. 
 
Friday 7 July 
End of Term Whole School 
Mass 
Prepared and led by Staff and 
Music Team 
ALL WELCOME 
 
Reports come home today. 
School finishes at 2.45pm. 

 

 

 
 
 

School Holiday ideas 
 

Forget "just surviving" the holidays - here             
are some ideas to help you and your               
family and whānau have fun and “thrive"! 
Your child needs the holidays to recharge             
their batteries and refresh themselves,         
ready for the next term. Holidays are also               
an opportunity to spend time with your             
child and have fun together. 
Keep it simple, affordable and fun. The             
key is enjoying time with your child – it                 
doesn’t have to be a chore or cost a lot of                     
money. 
Enjoy your break TIME together and I look               
forward to seeing you all refreshed in             
Term 3. 

Mrs Joanne Milich-Misikini 

As we reach the end of a busy and exciting term, we celebrate all the                             
fantastic achievements and learning across the school in writing and in                     
other areas of the curriculum. It has been great to see all the hard work                             
the children and teachers have been doing in their hubs and classrooms. 
At home you can support your child’s writing in many ways and here                         
are some useful ​tips​ to support your child in writing. 
Support your child’s learning for Reading, Writing and Mathematics​.  
This term for writing the Arohanui and Tumanako teams have been                     
planning and writing speeches and will be presenting them at the end                       
of the term. We look forward to hearing the results from both these                         
areas. 

Mr Matthew Norman 
Snippets of Year 7 & 8 Speeches: 
The impact that Society Today has on us 
Teresa 
How society has become too dependent on technology  
Christine 
The importance of including our culture into our Learning 
Sereima 
 

https://parents.education.govt.nz/primary-school/learning-and-development-at-home/school-holidays/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zGi9NCjCK_EiMzMkzTSJJo5J4heXbW43OhU46TZI8fw/edit#heading=h.npxyhnyl11ti
https://parents.education.govt.nz/primary-school/learning-and-development-at-home/ideas-to-help-with-reading-writing-and-maths/
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1wfcMpsoCh_Cgk8VNjPrbRhiug3dkDFAzd_Snx01L5No
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Hee3Os2EYyihJh0DHbFgF29oXCLK7P7LjqwyBW_QvRY/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ohqIwglRIYB5KpYmRBG15j8NwVoay0Ka_hGiVD4EJcc/edit


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wo4v273e8Hw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wo4v273e8Hw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wo4v273e8Hw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jb00enz-JM0
http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.manurewacatholic.org.nz/mass-times/

